
 

 

Notice of Intent to Retrofit a CCR Unit 
 

 
August 20, 2021 

Notice of Intent to Retrofit a CCR Unit 

Cardinal – South Bottom Ash Pond 

 

Cardinal’s South Bottom Ash Pond has ceased receiving waste streams and is initiating retrofit. Details 

related to the retrofit unit are provided on the CCR Rule Compliance and Data Information Website 

“Retrofit Plan – South Pond 11-11-2020”. This notice is provided pursuant 40 CFR 257.102 (k)(5). 

 


